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Salford Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the internet (Zoom)
on Tuesday, 9 June  2020 at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs N. Hill (Chairman, S. McBride (Vice-Chairman), and H. McGlynn.
1. To note apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs R. Caldin and N. Colston, Mrs C. Ross (Clerk), and County Cllr Hilary Biles.
2. To receive Declarations of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest.
3. To approve the minutes of the last meeting held on 12 May 2020
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and signed.
4. To note any matters arising from the last meeting
(a)  Gigaclear had finished their installation in the village.  Following the site meeting between Cllr McBride and Mr Rory Humphrey, the box outside the Village Hall had been re-sited.  Other areas remained unfinished and/or unsatisfactory.  These would be followed up with Gigaclear
(b) The re-seeding of the verge near the War Memorial had been delayed due to the Gigaclear disruption, and would now be carried out in late summer.

(c) The meeting with a Highways representative to discuss the area on the left-hand side of Chapel Lane had also been delayed due to the Gigaclear disruption.
(d) An apology had been received from Oxfordshire County Council for not informing the Parish Council prior to trimming and cutting trees down.  Reassurance had been given that no nesting birds had been present in these trees.

(e) The Chairman had discussed with a resident the possible conversion of her outside verge to a parking surface.  There were no plans at the moment for this to go ahead.
5. To note and discuss financial matters 
(a)  There was currently £8511 in the current account, £334 in the deposit account.

(b) The AGAR documents had been submitted to the external auditors, including the Certificate of Exemption.  The notice entitled “Exercise of Public Rights” was being displayed on the website and noticeboards.

(c) Zurich Town and Parish had been chosen as the Parish Council’s insurer for the next three years.

(d) The grass-cutting grant of £472 from the County Council had been received.

(e) The first half of the precept had been received.

(f) The following payments were approved:

· £54.80 (VAT £1.13) plus £150.47 (VAT £1.08) retrospective, to Morgan Stevens for grasscutting: total £205.27
· £120 (VAT £20) to Gofton & Way for internal audit

· £369.10 to Zurich Town & Parish, Insurer Trust Account  - retrospective

(g) The quarterly payment of Clerk’s salary and PAYE was noted.

6. To discuss planning application 20/01214/HHD, Elms Farmhouse, Erection of single storey rear extension, internal alterations and addition of two new dormer windows to rear elevation
The Parish Council had no comments to make.
7. To note the death of Mr. George Fawdry

The Parish Council wished to acknowledge the death of George Fawdry, who had lived and worked on the village farm all his life and had served for many years on the Parish Council, both as Councillor and Chair.  He had also supported many other aspects of the local community.  A letter of condolence would be sent to the family.
8. To note the current state of the playground and agree 2020 inspection
The RoSPA inspection would go ahead in July even though the playground was currently closed under COVID-19 restrictions.
9. To discuss any other business

· Very high noise levels from speeding motorbikes on the A44 were now being experienced, particularly on Sundays.  The Clerk had informed the local Police Community Support Officer.
· A resident had complained of noise from barking dogs near Chapel Lane.  It was thought the WODC Environment Department may be able to help.
· A resident had enquired whether it would be possible to improve part of the Over Norton Bridleway, just outside the village, to make it less muddy.  It was felt no action should be taken at the moment due to the costs likely to be incurred and for health, safety and insurance issues.
· There had been many complaints regarding ramblers and walkers parking their cars inappropriately in the village.  The Village Hall Committee had now agreed that while the Village Hall was closed due to the COVID-19 pandemic, parking restrictions in the car park would be removed.  The situation would be monitored.
· Thanks were due to Mayur Amin who had created an excellent VE Day 75th anniversary composite-photo from residents’ own photos, thereby overcoming social distancing restrictions.
· The Village Hall AGM will take place on Tuesday, 21st July, at 6pm, on Zoom.  Anyone wishes to attend this internet meeting should get in touch with Tim Dowling at tim@expeditionleaders.com .
10. To note the date of next meeting :

The next meeting would take place on Tuesday, 14th July 2020, at 7.30pm.
The meeting closed at 8.20pm.
…………………………………………                           ……………………
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